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WATER SYSTEM EXTENSION PROJECT UPDATE - MARCH 28, 2014

A Pre-Construction conference was held on March 26, 2014. Over 30 individuals representing the Village of
Jackson, the Town of Jackson, West Shore Pipe Line, PTS Contractors, Inc. and the WI DNR attended.
Construction on the Water Distribution System Extension Project is scheduled to start on April 7, 2014.

PTS Contractors intend to have multiple crews working at different locations.

e Crew | will begin working at the Twin Creeks Road/Jackson Drive intersection and will work north to
Sherman Road and then east to Hickory Lane.

e Crew 2 will begin working at the Oakland Drive/Sherman Road intersection and will work east to Maple
Road then proceed south.

e Crew 3 will be working throughout the affected area on various issues such as erosion control, borings and
laterals.

e An additional crew will begin working in the Crosswinds Subdivision, continuing east on Western Avenue
with a bedrock grinder to install a trench.

The Contractor plans to install water main in half-mile segments (which will take a week or two on average). Once
installed the section of pipe will be tested for approval. Following approval installation and connection of
individual water service to homes will occur. This means that some residents could be connected to the system and
begin to receive water by mid to late May. The entire project is expected to take six months.

Work Hours: PTS Contractors plans to work Monday through Thursday from 6:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.; work on
Friday will be “as needed” to accommodate for rain delays, etc... Work in subdivisions will not commence until
7:00 a.m. The Contractor is required to accommodate traffic at all times. However, please allow the construction
crews to work efficiently by avoiding construction areas as much as possible.

If you have a concern to report regarding the project you may call:
e For general questions about the project, your well, AG users, contract concerns, etc...

Matt Clementi, Town Engineer — Stantec Phone: 262-643-9062
e For construction questions, especially traffic and clean-up on Town roads
Brian Gresky, Construction Inspector — Stantec Phone: 262-643-9064

e For water service location planning
Lisa Rutkowski, Environmental Specialist — Arcadis Phone: 414-227-6233

Of course at any time you may call the Town Hall office for assistance.

Future updates will be provided on the Town website, town-jackson.com; select the “Notices and Events” tab.
The Town will also post notices on the three posting boards in the Town: the Town Hall, 3146 Division Road by
the Clerk’s Office door, at the Town Garage, 3685 Division Road on the front of the building and at Trinity
Evangelical Lutheran Church, 1268 Pleasant Valley Road along the road edge. There will also be updates provided
via a links on the Village of Jackson website, www.villageofjackson.com, and a new Facebook page,
www.facebook.com/pages/Jackson-Water-System-Expansion/651657821536857.

One final request: if your residence is located on Sherman Road or Maple Road please return your
Water Connection Election Form and your Access Agreements as soon as possible.




